
  A  Letter  from  the  Director
Dear  Brothers  and  Sisters,

The  message  of  the  coming  of  the  Christ  child  was  told  to  the  shep-­
herds  by  angels.    This  good  news  was  for  all  the  people;;  not  just  the  
kings  and  queens  or  high  priests.    Two  thousand  years  later,  the  angels’  
message  is  still  for  all  of  us.    
hope,  joy  and  expectation.    Our  thoughts  turn  to  giving  and  serving;;  we  do  
great  deeds  and  become  more  forgiving  and  understanding.

Brothers  and  Sisters,  we  are  involved  with  two  great  movements  that  challenge  
us  to  be  the  hands  and  feet  of  Christ  in  the  world.    Let  us  continue  to  focus  on  
Christ  and  make  Him  the  center,  not  only  during  this  wonderful  season  but  dur-­
ing  all  of  2012  and  beyond.    Let  us  be  the  example  for  others  to  follow  as  we  
show  mercy  and  love  in  word  and  in  deed.    I  encourage  you  to  look  for  the  good  
in  others  by  assuming  positive  intent  when  things  are  said  and  done.

Friends,  He  is  coming!  We  wait  with  expectation.    Our  promise  is  to  walk  with  
Him  each  day  of  our  lives.

Peace,
Greg  Engroff

Interim  International  Director  

for  Emmaus  &  Chrysalis,

The  Upper  Room
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International Advisory Committee 2011 
Sharing our Fourth Day Vision with Representatives from around the world!
By Greg Engro!

"e 2011 International Advisory Committee (IAC) met in Nashville this October.  "is year’s theme, “It’s About Christ” helped fo-
cus our discussion and decisions on Christ and not ourselves. "e 60-member group consisted of Emmaus and Chrysalis Regional 
Leaders and representatives from all over the United States.  "ere were international members representing the United Kingdom, 
Jamaica, St. Maarten, Germany, Barbados, Ghana, Philippines, St. Vincent, Australia, Bahamas and South Africa, as well as Region-
al Leaders serving Europe and Latin America and the Caribbean.  

On Friday evening, we learned about the “Charism of Emmaus,” heard the opening talk from Sarah Wilke, Publisher of "e Upper 
Room, and ended with “Lamb of God,” a Communion service using clowns.  On Saturday, Kate Dickinson, the new Fourth Day 
Coordinator spoke about the “Intentionality of Emmaus and Chrysalis” as it relates to living in the fourth day.  Two members of 
our International Ministries department at "e Upper Room spoke on relationships between !e Upper Room daily devotional and 
Emmaus/Chrysalis.

On Saturday, Regional Leaders reported on the progress of the Leadership Development Events in the United States.  "ere was 
a report on the #rst “Face to Face” event in June and July.  Face to Face is a hybrid of the Walk to Emmaus movement for retired 
persons, and is currently being tested and evaluated.  

It was announced that new metal neck crosses will be available in December 2011.  It was also reported that there is an overwhelm-
ing positive response to the new "ursday Night Movie for the Walk to Emmaus.

"e majority of the a$ernoon was spent addressing requests and questions about the international model that were made by Em-
maus/Chrysalis communities. We ended the day with a report from Victor Perez, our Regional Leader for Latin America and the 
Carribbean, with a request for all members to make a donation to “"e Gi$” fund.  Totals for the day amounted to $4,300 and will 
be earmarked for the new start-up community in the Phillipines.

On Sunday, we began with morning devo-
tions, and time for all members to talk 
about a “bright spot” from their communi-
ty this past year.  "e former International 
Director made the #nal presentation on the 
exciting times before us and we concluded 
with a worship service in "e Upper Room 
Chapel.

Our time together proved to be a time for 
information, spiritual growth and wonder-
ful fellowship.  Next year’s meeting will be 
October 19-21, 2012.

Photo Credit: Gwen Hutto

2



Hello  Emmaus  and  Chrysalis  Communities!
I  am  so  excited  to  be  a  part  of  the  Emmaus  and  Chrysalis  team  that  is  here  
to  support  and  encourage  you  in  your  Fourth  Day  and  Next  Steps.    My  
own  journey  began  in  1996  when  I  attended  my  Chrysalis  Flight  in  Cross-­
roads  of  Southeastern  Pennsylvania.  

I’ve  had  many  of  the  experiences  that  each  of  you  have  had:  I’ve  served  
on  weekends,  inside  and  outside  of  the  conference  room.  I’ve  attended  
monthly  gatherings,  sendoffs,  candlelights  and  closings.  I’ve  served  on  the  
board  and  team  selection  committee.  These  experiences  have  shaped  my  
Fourth  Day.    

Over  the  years,  my  passion  for  the  Emmaus  and  Chrysalis  movements  
has  grown.  I  just  completed  a  three-­year  term  on  the  International  Advi-­
sory  Committee,  and  I’ve  been  working  in  the  Northeast  as  an  Assistant  
Regional  Leader  for  Chrysalis.  In  both  of  these  roles  I  have  been  able  to  
share  my  heart  for  Emmaus  and  Chrysalis  with  Communities  around  the  
Country  and  around  the  World.  

On  your  weekend,  do  you  remember  when  you  were  introduced  to  your  

get  that  same  feeling  each  time  I  participate  in  a  Leadership  Development  
Event,  or  IAC  meeting.  As  I  look  out  across  a  room  full  of  Pilgrims  and  

      around  the  world,  I  see  the  Body  of  Christ  working  to-­
gether  to  share  the  love  of  Jesus  Christ.

It  is  a  privilege  to  be  on  this  journey.  
You  will  see  me  working  to  promote  
your  personal—and  your  community’s—
Fourth  Day/Next  Step  journey.  I  will  
be  using  technology  to  bridge  the  gaps  
between  communities,  whether  they  are  
in  neighboring  states  or  halfway  around  
the  world.  I  look  forward  to  developing  
tools  that  build  and  strengthen  your  com-­
munity’s  network  of  Reunion  Groups  and  
Gatherings.  

I  am  eager  to  get  to  know  you,  hear  your  
Fourth  Day  story  and  learn  as  we  walk  
along  this  road  together.

De Colores and Fly With Christ,

Kate Dickinson

Get to Know Kate
Contact  Information:

Email:  

New Fourth Day Coordinator
Kate Dickinson

Remember Kate 
in your prayers 
as she takes on 
this new role in 

the International 
O!ce.
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@Emmaus_Intl
and

@Chrysalis_Intl
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NEW Emmaus & Chrysalis 
Devotional Books

Each book contains 60 meditations based on the 
the 15 talks from the weekend. "ey are written by 
Emmaus and Chrysalis community members and are 
designed to help Pilgrims and Butter%ies stay focused 
on their Fourth Day and Next Steps.  

Because the devotions are undated you can start 
the book at anytime and any year.  "ese books are 
available for purchase in "e Upper Room Bookstore, 
for Kindle eReaders on Amazon.com and also with 
bulk discounts in the Board Room on the Emmaus 
and Chrysalis websites:

"ese devotional books make great agape gi$s for 
Pilgrims and Butter%ies a$er their weekends! Fourth 
Day Forward is intended for Emmaus. Taking Flight is 
intended for Chrysalis.

Excerpt from Fourth Day
"eme: Christian Action 
Read Luke 9:1-2
When I was a young girl I helped my mom feel bet-
ter.  She o$en woke in the middle of the night with foot 
cramps that caused terrible pain. One night she called me 
into her room.
“What do you want me to do?” I asked.
She said, “Rub it or something! It hurts a lot, and I don’t 
know what to do.”
So at a very young age I began rubbing my mother’s feet 
and calves to ease her nighttime pain.  It made me feel 
good to be able to help her, and in the following years 
people said, “You have missed your profession” too o$en.  
God waited years for me to get the message – to under-
stand the gi$ I had been given…
—from Luann R. Pellizzotto in “A Gi$ of Healing” 
(Fourth Day Forward. Upper Room Books, 2010, pg. 35).

Excerpt from Taking Flight
"eme: God’s Gi# to You
Read Ephesians 3:17-19
I was baptized as an infant; when I was a teenager, I con#rmed the 
vows taken at my baptism.  I remember that con#rmation.
Some of my friends were baptized as teenagers, I listen as these friends 
talked about their baptisms: “It felt like a ton of bricks was li$ed from 
my shoulders!” “I never felt anything so incredible!” But when I was 
con#rmed, I didn’t feel anything special.
What’s wrong with me? I wondered…
—from Timothy K. Roberts in “Con#rmed in God’s Love” (Taking 
Flight, Upper Room Books, 2010, pg. 35).

http://bookstore.upperroom.org/cart/upperroom/c-4480.htm
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REGIONAL 
LEADERS

International Leaders
As we continue to grow internationally, we are expanding our Regional Leader program on a global scale.   We 
have established Regional Leaders for Europe and for Latin America and the Caribbean.   As we grow we will 
add additional global regions as well as additional Clergy and Chrysalis Regional Leaders. 

NORTHEAST 
SOUTHEAST
NORTH CENTRAL
SOUTH CENTRAL
WEST

EMMAUS

Ilyse Johnson
2003 Deer Meadow Ct
Midlothian, VA 23112
804-370-7685
ilysej@verizon.net

Fred Watson
1617 Quail Run SW
Conyers, GA 30094
770-241-5479
frednwatson@bellsouth.net

Cathi Eberly
264 Tinkers Trail
Aurora, OH 44202
(O) 330-562-9210
(H) 330-562-9626
Myagape2u@juno.com

Carleen Alderman
702 North Valley Parkway
Lewisville, TX 75077
(H) 972-436-0596
(W) 972-539-8547
cookie@hpcserv.com

Ideal Curtis
PO Box 860
Chester, CA 96020
530-258-2168
idealcurtis@gmail.com 

CLERGY

Rev. Faith M. Weedling
9757 Martinsville Hwy.
Danville, VA 24541
(H) 434-685-3959
(W) 434-709-1536
fweedling@yahoo.com

Rev. Garry Speich
3476 HWY 70 E
Crossville, TN 38555
(H) 931-484-9077
(M) 615-542-6308
gdspeich@gmail.com

Rev. Carl Wiggins
46 Parkview Rd
Rushville, IL 62681
217-322-3014
ncclergyregrep@yahoo.com

Rev. Michael Cave
6727 Ambush Dr
San Antonio, TX 78240
210-877-2027
jcave@satx.rr.com

Rev. Ronald Greilich
1480 Santa Ana Ave
Clovis, CA 93611
559-346-1633
Greilich21@sbcglobal.net

CHRYSALIS

Ruth Ann Brandt
644 Lafayette Ave L-15
Hawthorne, NJ 07505
(H) 973-423-1724
(M) 201-310-0474
rbrandt@ashleystewart.com
rabrandt@optiline.net

David McKeown
1600 Riverside Drive
Holly Hill, FL 32117
386-547-9959
sechrysalisrep@yahoo.com

Steve Haug
7206 S. 150th Street
Omaha, NE 68138
402-670-2591
chrysalisreps@cox.net

Pat Miller
8106 Preston Springs Court
Houston, TX 77095
281-787-2809
emller@yahoo.com

Susan Jackson
2800 161st Avenue SE
Bellevue, WA 98008
425-747-8350
jensvenjack@comcast.net

Regional Leader, 
Latin America & Caribbean
Rev. Victor Perez  
1857 Woodland Pointe Dr.
Nashville TN 37214 
(C) 615-948-5009
emauslacrep@bellsouth.net

Regional Leader, Europe
Peter Richardson
"e Colours, 15 Edenwall Rd.
Milkwall, Coleford
Gloucestershire GL 16 7LA
(H) 011 +44 1594 839408
(W) 011 +44 7732 3451641
peterthecolours15@hotmail.co.uk
peterthecolours15@talktalk.net

mailto:ilysej@verizon.net
mailto:frednwatson@bellsouth.net
mailto:Myagape2u@juno.com
mailto:cookie@hpcserv.com
mailto:idealcurtis@gmail.com
mailto:fweedling@yahoo.com
mailto:gdspeich@gmail.com
mailto:ncclergyregrep@yahoo.com
mailto:jcave@satx.rr.com
mailto:Greilich21@sbcglobal.net
mailto:rbrandt@ashleystewart.com
mailto:rabrandt@optiline.net
mailto:sechrysalisrep@yahoo.com
mailto:chrysalisreps@cox.net
mailto:emller@yahoo.com
mailto:jensvenjack@comcast.net
mailto:emauslacrep@bellsouth.net
mailto:peterthecolours15@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:peterthecolours15@talktalk.net


Thank you 
for partnering with the Inter-

national Emmaus and Chrysalis O&ce to transform the world.  "e 
impact of "e Upper Room Walk to Emmaus and Chrysalis would 
be nothing without you.   

We are growing at unprecedented rate.  In order to continue to 
provide the best service we can and fully support our existing com-
munities as well as the new ones, the IAC recommended raising 
Pilgrim and Butter%y Fees by $3.00.  Pilgrim Fees are now $13.00 
and Butter%y fees are now $10.00.  We do all that we can to minimize 
costs and as such we have been able to go 6 years for Emmaus and 4 
years for Chrysalis without an increase.

Also, as recommended speci#cally by the IAC International repre-
sentatives, we are asking all International Communities to begin pay-
ing the Pilgrim and Butter%y fees that had previously been waived.   

"is is an exciting time of working in partnership around the 
world.  Together we are empowering leaders through Emmaus and 
Chrysalis to be the hands and feet of Christ!

If you would like to give a gi$ to "e Upper Room in support of 
these programs, visit www.UpperRoom.org/GIFT be sure to select 
“Emmaus” or “Chrysalis” in the drop down menu.
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Leadership  
Development  Events

Covenant 
Letters
"e 2012 Covenant Letters have 
been sent electronically to all Em-
maus and Chrysalis Community Lay 
Directors and Community Spiritual 
Directors.  If you did not receive a 
letter via email please contact Kim-
berly Jenkins so she can send one to 
you.   We ask that all Covenant Let-
ters be completely #lled out by the 
board and returned by March 31st.

Email: kjenkins@upperroom.org
Phone: 615-340-7227

https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/weblink.aspx?name=upperroom&id=3
http://upperroom.org/emmaus/development/
mailto:kjenkins@upperroom.org
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Hungry at Christmas Time
By Donna Bryant, Coordinator for the 
Academy for Spiritual Formation, "e Upper Room
What a metaphor – “hungry” – at a time when there are 
Christmas parties and celebrations everywhere. For in-
stance, this week alone, there are four o&ce celebrations 
with food. While I am very aware the some people do expe-
rience great physical hunger during this time, I am thankful 
that physical “hunger” is not on my list of needs.
"is article is titled “Hungry at Christmas time” because 
regardless of how well fed we may be blessed to be, we all 
experience another hunger, one that feels a lot like a physi-
cal hunger, but isn’t.  "e symptoms are similar enough to 
take on an ache of emptiness and make me weak and vul-
nerable to temptation, but instead of craving pumpkin pie, 
or broccoli casserole, the ache is for spiritual nourishment.

While reading a book by Robert Benson called Living 
Prayer, I realized there are a lot of people who are longing 
and searching for real sustenance in their spiritual lives.  In 
his book Benson explains, “It is a life lived at attention that 
I seek, a life in which prayer has woven itself into the very 
fabric of my days, a life in which prayer has become a con-
stant, as regular as breathing out and breathing in.”

My prayer is that you are FILLED with the love and peace of 
our Christ during this Advent and Christmas season.  

Merry Christmas!

Note: Robert Benson participated in a two year Academy for Spiritual Forma-
tion, and now teaches as faculty for two-year and #ve-day Academies. Living 
Prayer is his story of his experience at the two year Academy.

Do these words resonate with something 
inside you? Are you longing for spiritual 

renewal? I invite you to pray about your par-
ticipation in an upcoming 

Academy for Spiritual Formation.

"e Two-Year Academy

Over the course of two years you will meet 8 times for 5 
days each.  "e next Academy will be starting in February 
2012 and will take place in Donaldson, Indiana at the Lin-
denwood Retreat Center.  And there are still openings!
Additional Two-Year Academies will be available in Ala-
bama, and California in 2012 and 2013.  "e schedule is 
available on our website.

"e Five-Day Academy

"e Five-Day experience follows the same daily format of 
the Two-Year Academy, but only meets one time.  To #nd 
out more about the 11 locations around the country hosting 
retreats in 2012, you can review the schedule on our web-
site.
For more information, contact Donna:
dbryant@UpperRoom.org
877-899-2780, ext. 7233

http://upperroom.org/academy/
http://www.robertbensonwriter.com/living
http://www.robertbensonwriter.com/living
http://upperroom.org/academy/upcomingacademies.asp
http://upperroom.org/academy/upcomingacademies.asp
http://upperroom.org/academy/fivedayacademies.asp
http://upperroom.org/academy/fivedayacademies.asp
mailto:dbryant@UpperRoom.org
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NEW!
Neck  Crosses
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Walk to Emmaus and Chrysalis

Participation 
Survey

At the International O&ce we work with other Fourth Day organizations. We #rmly believe 
that living a life fully committed to Fourth Day principles has the power to change the world!  

"e following survey is being distributed around the world to all of the Fourth Day move-
ments; please take some time to share with us what your Emmaus/Chrysalis experience has 
meant to you.  "e survey will take approximately 15 minutes.

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/EmmausChrysalis2011

http://upperroom.org/fourthday/boardroom/
http://upperroom.org/fourthday/boardroom/
http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/EmmausChrysalis2011

